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Worth Parish Council Quarterly Update 
January - March 2025 

 
Key Decisions Made 
 

Recruitment for a new Youth Supervisor 

 
Both Neighbourhood Plans have been reviewed and recommended, and resident surveys have 

been agreed 
 
The following grants have been awarded: 

 
Grant of £450 has been awarded to 4Sight Vision Support 

 
Grant of £450 has been awarded to Air Ambulance Charity Kent, Surrey and Sussex 
 

Grant of £5,000 from Crawley Down Working Party has been awarded to the Haven Centre 
 

We are going to apply for Operation Watershed funding to alleviate flooding at King George’s 
Field, Copthorne 

 
 

Key Activities 
 

Our Grounds Maintenance Team has been working hard on a number of repair and refurb 
projects in both Copthorne and Crawley Down throughout the winter 

Youth Clubs continue to run each week in both villages, and we are continuing to offer 
additional youth workshops and activities during school holidays 

Copthorne Community Clean Up group has seen a good uptake and we have had many 
volunteers come along to the village litter picks. We also run volunteer litter picks in Crawley 

Down. Next pick in Copthorne is on April 27th at 09:30 

We are still looking for litter pick co-ordinators in both Copthorne and Crawley Down and for 
renters for our allotment plots in Crawley Down 

Full Council continues to meet regularly to discuss issues important to both villages. The 

Planning & Highways Committee meets once a month to discuss and comment on local 
planning applications 

Update on Projects 
 

Copthorne Recreation Ground Rejuvenation – we commissioned a drainage design report 

and are in consultations with playground and MUGA equipment suppliers 
 

CCTV – we have now published our CCTV Policy and Frequently Asked Questions, and have 
entered into an Information Sharing Agreement with Sussex Police, who will monitor the 
CCTV on the Council's behalf 

 


